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November 2015 

Happy Thanksgiving!!! 

If you would like something published in the county’s monthly newsletter please send info. to Melody in human resources at melo-

dy.johnson@cherokeecounty-nc.gov, or call at 837-2735. (ext 816 inside the County’s phone system). 

Changes to VALIC (457) and 401(k) 

 

Did you know that you may enroll in our 

457 plan (VALIC) or our 401(k) plan at any 

time.  You don’t have to wait for open en-

rollment.  Also, if you currently contribute 

to either of these, you may make changes 

any time you wish.  So don’t miss out on an 

opportunity to start saving toward your re-

tirement or to increase your retirement con-

tributions.   

Thinking Ahead 
 

Thinking ahead to year end and use of vacation time, 

the last date to use vacation before we process the 

rollover of excess vacation time into sick will be Jan-

uary 9, 2016 this year.  That gives you almost two 

more weeks to plan to use any hours you don’t wish 

to convert to sick time.  So get your calendars out and 

schedule those days off if you’re lucky enough to 

have an excess of vacation time. 

 

However, if you aren’t one of those folks with tons 

of vacation hours, you probably want to try to have at 

least a week saved up in case we have weather in Jan-

uary and February that prevents your coming to work.  

I know folks hate to use their vacation hours for this, 

but if you are unable to get to work and want to get 

paid, that’s what you’ll have to do.  Departments may 

require employees to use accrued time rather than 

take leave without pay, so know your department’s 

policy on this. 

Many people confuse Memorial Day 

and Veterans Day.  Memorial Day is a 

day for remembering and honoring 

military personnel who died in the 

service of their country, particularly 

those who died in battle or as a result 

of wounds sustained in battle.  While 

those who died are also remembered, 

Veterans Day is the day set aside to 

thank and honor ALL those who 

served honorably in the military -  in 

wartime or peacetime.  In fact, Veter-

ans Day is largely intended to thank 

LIVING veterans for  their  service, 

to acknowledge that their contribu-

tions to our national security are ap-

preciated, and to underscore the fact 

that all those who served—not only 

those who died—have sacrificed and 

done their duty. 

 

So thank you to all of our employees 

and family members who are veterans 

for your service to our country!!!! 

PHONE NUMBERS & ADDRESSES 

 
If you have changed your phone number, such as 

you’ve done away with your land line or you’ve 
changed your cell phone number, please let Melody 

know as soon as possible.  Likewise, if your address 

has changed, I need to know that as well.  There 
are times I actually need to get hold of you for 

some reason or another.  :)   

Departments Combined 
Speaking of addresses, 911 addressing, Fire Inspections 
and Building Inspections have been combined into one 
department called Code Enforcement.  The functions 
of the three departments were so intertwined and relat-
ed that it just made sense to have all those in one place, 
so now when you go in the front of our Emergency 
Services Building, you go into the Code Enforcement 
office which now houses those three areas.  Brian Dillon 
is the department head for that department.  This also 
made it possible to keep 911 dispatch more secure as it 
makes entry into that portion of the building possible 
only if you have key-card access.  Their job is hard 
enough without having to worry about somebody 
coming in on them. 

Don’t forget to set 

your clocks back an 

hour this Saturday 

night, October 31st.  

Daylight savings time 

ends at 2 

am on No-

vember 1st.  

Have a safe 

weekend. 

Age doesn’t always come with wis-
dom.  Sometimes age comes alone. 



2016 Holiday Schedule 
 

New Year’s Day   Jan 1  Friday 
Martin Luther King, Jr. Birthday Jan 18  Monday 
Good Friday   March 25 Friday 
Memorial Day   May 30  Monday 
Independence Day  July 4  Monday 
Labor Day   Sept. 5  Monday 
Veteran’s Day   Nov 11  Friday 
Thanksgiving   Nov 24 & 25 Thursday & Friday 
Christmas   Dec 23, 26 & 27  Fri., Mon. & Tues. 

You can 

now shop 

online 

for your 

materials! 

HEATING SAFETY TIPS 

 Heating equipment is a leading cause of home fire deaths. Half of home heating equipment fires are reported during 

the months of December, January, and February. Some simple steps can prevent most heating-related fires from 

happening. 

 Keep anything that can burn at least three feet away from heating equipment, like the furnace, fireplace, wood stove, 

or portable space heater. 

 Have a three-foot “kid-free zone” around open fires and space heaters. 

 Never use your oven to heat your home. 

 Have a qualified professional install stationary space heating equipment, water heaters or central heating equipment 

according to the local codes and manufacturer’s instructions. 

 Have heating equipment and chimneys cleaned and inspected every year by a qualified professional. 

 Remember to turn portable heaters off when leaving the room or going to bed. 

 Always use the right kind of fuel, specified by the manufacturer, for fuel burning space heaters. 

 Make sure the fireplace has a sturdy screen to stop sparks from flying into the room. Ashes should be cool before 

putting them in a metal container. Keep the container a safe distance away from your home. 

 Test smoke alarms monthly. 

MUNIS Self Service has a new look 
We recently updated to a new version of MUNIS finan-
cial software and along with that came a new version 
of MUNIS Self Service.  This is where you can go online 
to look at pay notices, personal info, etc.  You get 
there by going to www.cherokeecounty-nc.gov, click 
departments, then Human Resources, then Employee 
Information.  MUNIS Self Service is a link on that tab.  
If you have previously made that a favorite, you will 
need to delete the old one and add this one.  Your user 
name is first initial last name and xxxx (last four of 
social) ex jdoexxxx.  If you have never logged in be-
fore, your password is last four of social.  The pass-
word hint does not work, so you have to email 
me to reset a password.  There is lots of good info 
on this site as well as most forms you might need.  
Everybody should become familiar with this site. 

The toughest part of a D I E T isn’t watching what you eat.  
It’s watching what other people eat. 


